# August 2025 Board Report Jr./Sr. High School Principal

# **Community Involvement and Awareness**

Walk-in registration occurred on August 1st. After registration, we have four new students at the junior high, and five new students at the high school. Thanks to everyone involved for making walk-in registration possible.

6th grade Open House is Monday, August 11th from 5:30-6:30pm. This is a time for students to come in, walk through their schedule, access their lockers, and possibly meet some of their teachers.

## **Curriculum & Program Development/Staff Collaboration**

Arts and Letters curriculum has arrived and will be rolled out in 6th, 7th, and 8th grade ELA classes this school year.

Junior High Math and ELA co-teaching is a point of emphasis this year. The schedule has been changed to allow each special education co-teacher to focus on a specific content area and one content teacher to teach all co-taught sections. This will hopefully strengthen our co-teaching abilities as these pairs have more time together in the classroom.

Office staff and some of the junior high special education teachers attended Crisis Prevention and Intervention training on August 7th provided by Tri-County.

24 students are scheduled to attend BCA (formerly BACC) in their new building on Oakland Avenue. Three students will be attending welding at Tri-Valley. I toured the building on August 8th, and I think the students will appreciate the space and all of the new upgrades they've put in place.

#### **Students and Staff**

Thanks to the custodial staff for all the work they put in this summer to get the building ready for this school year. Along with new teachers, we had a room swap. Thanks to everyone who helped move things or find and pull furniture from storage to set up the classrooms.

Summer school and credit recovery through Edmentum ended 7/31. The first two weeks, students are expected to come in and work in person, then they have the remaining time to complete assignments online. 21 Students were enrolled in at least one course over the summer. 35 of the 44 courses taken were passed.

New staff this year have attended paraprofessional training on 8/4 or new teacher orientation on 7/31. New staff includes:

- Christin Brown Paraprofessional
- Ryleigh Brown JH Special Education
- Katie Gibson Paraprofessional
- Marsha Hays HS English
- Andrea Nunamaker JH/HS Special Education
- Jay Popovich Paraprofessional

Teacher Institute days will occur on August 11th and 12th. During this time we will be reviewing several district policies, crisis plan updates, and providing basic training for new technology or programs.

## Jr./Sr. High School Assistant Principal

Created multiple new documents related to processes, polices, etc.

- "Managing Student Behavior Flow Chart and Information"
- "Truancy Process"
- "Vape Consequence"
- "Dress Code Procedures"
- "PARA Handbook"
- "Bus Report" via Google (with QR Code)
- "NEW" Teacher Detention Supervision List
- "Morning Supervision List for Staff"

### Attended trainings:

- CPI Training in LeRoy on August 7th
- 504 training over the summer.
- CPR Training held on Wednesday, Aug. 6th in the Media Center

Held "Annual Crisis Management Meeting" in the Media Center at 9:00am on Tuesday, July 29th.

Organized and finalizing School Drills for 2025-2026 school year.

Held "NEW" PARA orientation on Monday, August 4th.